Centennial School
10 Constance Street Saint John NB E2K 2P8
Tel: (506) 658-5334   Fax: (506) 658-3024

Principal: Mrs. A. Dobbin                       	Vice-Principal: Mrs. S. Marr
We learn. We Care. We make a difference. We are a Community!

Good Morning Centennial Families,
I am certain you have all heard the news that schools will remain closed for the remainder of the year.  Our Superintendent, Zoe Watson, has forwarded that information.   At Centennial, we will ask that you pick up your children's things on Tuesday May 5th following the schedule posted on the school website, and also detailed below. I have also forwarded the memo to teachers and asked that they forward it as well, we apologize if you receive this information more than once. We are not trying to overwhelm you; however, we want to be certain everyone knows the plan. 
We are so thankful for your patience and understanding throughout this most challenging time.  We must follow the guidelines from EECD and Dr. Russell and be certain to make this as efficient and safe as possible. In the event that someone else is picking up the belongings for your child,  please inform the homeroom teacher in advance as we will not distribute belongings to others without your permission. 
If you have any questions you can also email me at Ashley.Dobbin@nbed.nb.ca 
Sincerely,
Ashley Dobbin
Principal
Centennial School








Pick up Plan
Tuesday May 5th 
· Please arrive during your scheduled time- times are scheduled based on last name- this is so that we can make this as efficient as possible and avoid wait times
· For families who are walking we ask that you line up at our front door- pylons will mark spaces in 6 feet distances. A staff member will greet you and take the name(s) of your child(ren) and their homeroom class. That staff member will retrieve the items, which will be centrally located in the gym and they will bring the package to you. Parents are not permitted access to the building. Where possible, we ask that only 1 person per household attend the school for pick up. We have a complicated layout and we know that some families may have to bring children with them- this is why we have opted to arrange a curbside style pick up. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Families who are driving your pick up location is at the back of the building. Please drive towards our playground area. Staff will be there to greet you and take the name(s) of your child(ren) and their homeroom class. That staff member will retrieve the items, which will be centrally located in the gym and they will bring the package to you and place in the trunk of the vehicle or the backseat. We ask that you remain in your vehicle and that the vehicle is placed in park.
· Vehicles are not permitted in the parking lot by the front entrance of the school, as we will have many walkers with children, and we want to avoid congestion in this space. Please respect that this is for everyone’s  safety. 
· Some children have assistive technology devices. We will communicate directly with these families when the devices are ready for pick up and this may not happen on May 5th,  as the technicians are preparing devices for 70 schools. We will keep you informed of a plan for these devices.
· Although we miss you dearly this is not a time to socialize. Once you collect your belongings please allow the next family to proceed to the front of the line. We do look forward to a time when we can all be reunited again.
· 
	May 5th Retrieval Schedule

	8:00am- 9:30am
	Last Names beginning with A-B

	9:30am- 11am
	Last Names beginning C-E

	11am-12:30pm
	Last Names beginning F-H

	12:30-2pm
	Last Names beginning I- M

	2pm-3:30pm
	Last Names beginning N-Z

	6pm-7:30pm
	Any families who are not able to make it during the day
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